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MINUTES OF TETBURY UPTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  
HELD ON WENESDAY, 4

th
 MAY 2016  

 

 

In attendance:  Cllr R Witchell (Chairman), Cllr Mrs G Bailey, Cllr J Price, Cllr J Wilson Cllr M Tanner District Cllr T 

Stevenson and Mrs J Hunt(Clerk) 

 

 

1. Apologies 

County Cllr S Hirst.  

2. Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting 

It was RESOLVED that the Minutes were a true and accurate record of the meeting and were signed by 

the Chairman 

  

3. Matters Arising 

None 

  

4. Report from County Councillor, Cllr A E Hicks – as attached. 

 

  

5. Report from District Councillor, Cllr Tina Stevenson 

Cllr Stevenson reported Cllrs. still have monies available for WW1 celebrations. They also now have 

access to monies towards defibrillators for their ward - position to be discussed on the June agenda. 

Results of the County Council elections were unchanged with Cllr Hirst replacing the retiring Cllr Hicks 

after 20 years’ service.  

Permission has been granted to Ilsom Farm for development. She also warned of a scam purporting to 

be from CDC offering a £6000 refund on Council Tax overpayment. 

Concern was also expressed at the closure of Lloyds Bank in the town. 

  

6. Finance Report 

Although the end of year balance was down on the previous year this is accounted for in salary increase 

for the Clerk, a gift to the retiring Clerk, also charitable donations made during the year. The end of year 

balance is £1202. 

  

7. Chairman’s Report 

The Chairman thanked Cllr Tanner for approaching Bewley builders re the missing notice board which 

has resulted in a £500 cheque towards refurbishment of the existing boards. The County have cleared 

the drains in Charlton Road but there has been no rain since to ascertain the success. The graveyard 

issue is ongoing. M Heaven has been  re-elected as chair of the Dolphins Hall and planning permission 

has been granted for the extension to the hall. There have been some issues of vandalism in the 

Recreation Ground. 

Cllr Witchell thanked the members of the Council and the Clerk for their support during the year. 

  

8. Public questions 

None 

  

9. Close of Meeting 

The Meeting closed at 7.26pm 

 

 


